
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL    DATE 2 JUNE 2021 
 
Councillor Question Time  
 
 

Question from Councillor Pearl:  

Can officers provide an update on installation of lighting in Tarver Street, Port Melbourne? 

 

Response 

Tarver Street is transitioning from a commercial/industrial precinct to a 
commercial/residential precinct. The current streetlight arrangement reflects the historical 
use of the area with streetlights illuminated Tarver Street at the intersections with Prohasky, 
Smith and Salmon Street.  

Council officers are currently working with a developer to design and install streetlights along 
Tarver Street (Salmon Street to Smith Street). The streetlights are expected to be 
operational prior to the site’s practical completion.  

The installation of public lighting in the section of Tarver Street between Prohasky to Smith 
Street will be further considered as part of the broader planning being undertaken for 
Fishermans Bend.  

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


